CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA
MAY 8, 2024

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, May 8,
2024 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were: Vice President: Brent Deel, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Marshal Jill
Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely, Attorney Anne Briggs and 3 guests and
Council Member, Andy Robison via phone due to health reasons.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Robison and a second from Mr. Deel to approve the minutes of
the April 2024 meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated that he had spoken with Central Paving and
they plan to work on the parking area in the next 3 weeks. He said he had also spoken
with Aaron Record regarding the trees on the hill and he plans to start working on them
soon. Snavely also reported that they have replaced a fire hydrant on Cumberland Street.
This hydrant was 1 of 4 that were installed in 1925. He stated that the Town does have 1
more hydrant on hand and will be doing an audit as to which other one may be replaced.
A stretch of sidewalk on Washington Street will be looked in to for replacement and had
have the ADA approaches added at the same time.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber reported that a new Open Door Law will be going into effect by
July 2025 and that Towns will need to start Live Streaming their meetings. He stated that it
isn't something that needs to be looked in to right away, but shouldn't be held off until the
last minute.

Dollar General has contacted the Town Office and stated that they would like to be
annexed in tot he Town for utility and tax purposes. Attorney Briggs said she would look in
to what the Town needs to do to make that possible.

A quote from Christian Brothers Painting was approved for the repairs to the exterior of the
Community Building. Mr. Deel made the motion, seconded by Mr. Robison.




The Parade and Fish Fry will be held n Saturday, June 1. The Town will have the town
truck in the parade.

Next meeting will be held June 12, 2024.

Mr. Robison made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 7:15 PM.
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